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Suspect escape, police confiscate kwaso (homebrew)  

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) in Auki have confiscated 
kwaso (homebrew) during a raid on 28 December 2023 from a village close to Aligegeo 
School. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita Province, Superintendent Leslie Kili says, 
“The snap operation conducted after a tip off from the community, that a woman from a 
village close to Aligegeo School has purchased a huge quantity of bale sugar and yeast 
from a shop in Auki.” 

PPC Kili says, “Officers planned a snap operation and went to the location. Upon arrival 
the suspect who was distilling processed kwaso into bottles saw the police and escaped 
with the cooking apparatus.” 

Superintendent Kili says, “I would like to warn those who are trying to involve in illegal 

production of kwaso to stop. We know your names and your villages and in a matter of 

time we will apprehend you.” 

“Police are working closely with the communities and information are reaching us and 

police will carry out the full force of the law to execute our duties,” says PPC Kili. 
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For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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